REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 14th July 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Judith Rock and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans.
APOLOGIES:
Cllrs. Chris Spacie, Peter Bowen-Simpkins and Paul Lloyd-Davies.

1. TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

Annual Return – the Clerk indicated that the Auditors had requested that two adjustments be made to the Annual Return which the Clerk had actioned – there will be an additional cost incurred as a result.
4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES

Outstanding policies still to be reviewed:

· Standing Orders and Chairmanship - Cllr. Hughes
· Health and Safety – Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins. 

Deferred to the next meeting.

5. VILLAGE POST OFFICE

The Chairman read out a report prepared by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins, the main 
points being:

· a survey of users of the Post Office/Shop had been undertaken and the unanimous vote was that the facility should continue

· a meeting is to be held in the Village Hall on the 6th August to discuss the way forward and elect a steering committee

· registered with Village SOS.
6. VILLAGE GREENS


The Chairman reported that mowing is taking place and he thanked the latest 
working party for their efforts.  The Chairman also indicated that grass seed would 
be required later in the year on the Higher Green where the path has been 
narrowed – to be reviewed in the September meeting.


Commemoration of the Queen’s 90th Birthday in 2016 was discussed by 
Councillors who felt that it would be appropriate to recognise the occasion with 
an appropriate event.  The Chairman to contact Mr. Hugh Jones about relevant 
grant applications.


The Chairman to ring Hedley’s Solicitors to confirm that the Council wish to 
progress the lease for the Higher Green.

Seat on the Higher Green – Dan Morris is unable to carry out works in the near 
future. 

Mr. Courtney Grove is to explore a cover for the power point on the Lower Green.

7. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

No report this month.
8.
VILLAGE MAGAZINE

‘Village Fete’ for Queen’s 90th birthday

Post Office meeting on the 6th August 2015.

9.
HIGHWAYS

The Chairman reported that he had spoken again to Mr. Jeff Green of the City and 
County of Swansea with respect to speed limits within Reynoldston.  The costing 
calculations had not been completed for works in the village.
10.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
COMPASS COFFEE SHOP (APPEAL) – no objections.

 (2014/1878)






GOWER TURF SUPPLIES – no objections.

(2015/1129)

LAND NORTH OF TY NANT – no objections.

(2015/1162)


11.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Reynoldston Village Hall Association – thanks for grant to Reynoldston News
· Gower Christian Youth Work – request for financial support

· St. George’s Church – thanks for grant towards upkeep of Churchyard

· Mazars – amendments required to Annual Return

· Wellers Hedleys – draft lease for Higher Green.
12. 
BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£12.00






All agreed.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 8th September 2015.  
14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
In Cllr. Bowen-Simpkin’s absence the Chairman read from a progress report he had provided:

he had attended a meeting of the Annual Forum of Gower AONB Partnership

Mike Scott had been in contact regarding the broken bunds on the top of Cefn Bryn.  The Chairman to progress and report back at the next meeting.
Cllr. Bevan raised concerns about knotweed adjacent to the road at Little Reynoldston and that visitors to the area staying in holiday accommodation adjacent to the Lower Green were putting out the wrong refuse bags.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.48 p.m. 

